Maintenance Report 
April 23, 2016 

Projects Summary - 

Project: 	Removal of cook island pine tree
Status: 	Complete 12/15/15

Project: 	Power wash sidewalks
Status: 	On-going		
		We are re-washing some areas due to dirt from recent projects.

Project: 	Removal of damaged coconut palm
Status: 	Complete 02/26/2016

Project: 	Building wash
Status: 	On-going
		We are re-washing some areas due to dirt from recent projects.		

Project: 	Solar installation. 
Status:		Complete 02/17/2016

The solar system was powered up on Feb 17th. The modifications to the laundry room are progressing well. The old propane driers were removed, as well as the propane tank and gas lines. The 220 volt power supply is installed and powering all new electric driers and washers.

Project: 	Retaining wall installation
Status: 	Complete 03/28/2016

Construction of the first retaining walls was started on March 8th. 
With a total of 7 walls, storm drainage and soil retention have been massively improved.

Project: 	Drainage Swales
Status: 	Complete 03/28/2016

With the help of Inoke and his team we identified several high points on the lower lawns. The high points were flattened to an even grade which will draw storm water away from the buildings and direct it into the storm drains. Obviously the lawn looks rough right now, but I will continue to level and replant it until it is fully restored.

Project: 	Drainage upgrades
Status: 	Complete 03/28/2016

During the rock walls and swales projects, Friendly Isle Landscaping removed many of the above ground PVC drain pipes and installed them underground. This will effectively move storm water away from the buildings in key areas. A total of 14 drains have been converted to below ground on buildings B, C, D, and E. 

Project: 	Structural concrete repairs
[bookmark: _GoBack]Status: 	Complete 03/14/2016

SCBR has completed repair work to concrete pillars and support brackets on south side of A building. They have also replaced the damaged utility vaults and lids between building A and B.

Project: 	South boundary wall
Status: 	On-going

As discussed at the last board meeting, the lower portion of the south wall that borders our property, is deteriorating. I will be seeking proposals for the replacement of the damaged wall and fence.

Notes

I am currently re-painting the white “grip strips” on stairways with a textured non slip product.  Over the next few months I will also be replacing worn handrails. Currently, the steps located on our sidewalks do not have handrails. I recommend that we have handrails installed at all sidewalk steps as a safety precaution.
Many structural and weather-proofing projects have been completed in the last year and overall, the property is in very good condition.

Mahalo

Leif Shafer-Honeywell 
Maintenance Manager 
Hale Royale 
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